
Curriculum Newsletter

Summer Term 2023-2024




Forthcoming events:
May 2024

27th- 31st Half term


June 2024

3rd Return to school

w/c 3rd Year 5 Pine swimming lessons (11am-Noon)

w/c 10th Year 6 Redwood swimming lessons (11am-Noon)

13th Welcome meeting for parents/carers of pupils joining reception class in September 2024 (5pm-6pm)

w/c 17th Year 4 Beech swimming lessons (11am-Noon)

19th Parent Café with an Autism Support Team Advisor (more information to follow)

w/c 24th Year 4 Sycamore swimming lessons (11am-Noon)

25th-28th Year 6 Exmouth Residential Camp 


July 2024

w/c 1st Year 3 Ash swimming lessons (11am-Noon)

w/c 8th Year 3 Elm swimming lessons (11am-Noon)

w/c 8th Last week of after school clubs
16th Year 6 Performance (9am Morning Performance & 3:30pm Afternoon Performance)

18th Year 6 Disco (5pm-7pm)

22nd Year 6 Leavers' Assembly (9am-10am)

22nd Last day of term (School, nursery and Kids Club 2pm finish)

23rd & 24th INSET Day. School closed to pupils


September 2024

5th Autumn Term - Return to school


Change in circumstance


Please let us know if any of  your circumstances change (address, contact telephone number, email, relationship status 
details), to ensure your records are current.


Equally, we would ask parents to inform us if there are circumstances outside of school that may be affecting your 
child’s emotional wellbeing, eg parents separating, bereavement, moving home, change in family circumstances etc. We 
can ensure that your child receives the relevant support to help them through a difficult time.




Head of School Welcome

Firstly, I would like to say thank you to all our families. I feel a real sense of pride to work with you in 
what is a truly special school community. Your ongoing support is greatly appreciated by the whole 
staff team and impacts the children immensely. 


Sports Day events were a great success and we thank you all for your support with our change of 
format. We aimed to make it more active and varied whilst maintaining competitiveness and 
challenge. Most importantly the children showed great engagement and enjoyment. Results will be 
shared soon. 


A huge well done to Year 6 who completed their end of KS2 SATs. Throughout the week, the 
children maintained a positive mindset, relaxed and did their best. The children are well-prepared 
for secondary school. 


After half-term, Miss Heather, our Year 4 Beech Class teacher, will begin her 
maternity leave. We wish her every success with the joy of parenthood and we 
all cannot wait to meet the new arrival. 


Mr Talbot, who has already joined the team, will take the lead in Beech Class - 
please give him a warm Sandy Hill welcome. We wish him all the best in his new 
role and know he will be a great addition to the team. 


From everyone at Sandy, we wish you all a lovely half-term break!




Art

We have completed painting and printing and have progressed onto new areas of Art. 


During Art this term we have been focusing on collage and sculpture with a continued emphasis 
with drawing skills applied through drawing and sketching. 

We have participated in many Art projects during the summer term, from creating pieces of 
artwork using collage and experimenting with printing.


Here is a look at what some Year groups have been up to with their Art this term.

Reception have enjoyed creating safari artwork inspired by our topic 'Is it always sunny in Africa?'. 
The children also designed their own 'Leonard the Lion' inspired pictures. 


Year 3 have created their own topic based art this term, from drawing Pharaohs and sketching 3d 
pyramids. 


Year 5 have created their own collage pictures on Ancient Greece and have explored 
experimenting different techniques.


We are all very proud of our fantastic pieces of artwork we create and enjoying the art journey's.




Art

Photos

mixing colours in Reception

Practising our collage 
techniques in Year 5

Some fantastic 
topic related Art 
in Year 3!

Year One recreating Starry 
Night



We have kick started the summer term by finishing up our 
Multi-Media and Sound units in Computing across the school. 

Year 3 have produced some brilliant animations whilst Year 4 
have been busy recording their own Cornish podcasts on 
Garageband! 


Our Year 6's have been finalising their websites using 
Tinkercad and they look very professional indeed!


In Year 1 and 2, the children have started their coding units 
on Espresso and have thoroughly enjoyed learning how to 
code the different characters. 


It has been fantastic to hear about the projects taking place in 
GarageBand club and Typing Club afterschool too!


Computing



Computing

Year 5- learning 
about how online 
systems work

Making animations in Year 3 Year One - coding 

Year 4 - lowen times 
making Cornish 

podcasts



Design and Technology

During the Summer term, pupils at Sandy Hill Academy enjoyed their third and final two 
DT days of the year. This term, 'Food' was our key area of learning. The children became 

immersed in practical, hands-on cooking experiences! They effectively used skills learnt to 
understand how to design, make and evaluate products made for a purpose. 


Pupils have enjoyed developing their culinary skills by baking and making a variety of 
different food products. They have practised skills such as chopping, grating, measuring 

and peeling! The pupils loved being able to taste their products at the end of their two DT 
days to enable them to complete their evaluation. 


Well done to all pupils across the school, it has been a wonderful year filled with plenty of 
brilliant designs and creativity! We look forward to seeing more great designing, making 

and evaluating next academic year. 




Design and Technology 

Cake making in year 5

Pasty making workshop in Year 4

Designing
 Pizza in 
Nursery

Making Summer 
fruit parcels in 

Year 3 

Fruit kebabs in year one 

Carrot Cake Muffins in Year 2 



English
Writing

This has been our first year utilising a fantastic new resource - The Place Value of Punctuation and 
Grammar created by Grammarsaurus. Although each class have now completed the unit, the 
content of the resource is being utilised heavily to support the children's understanding of sentence 
structure and punctuation requirements.

In Reception, the children have been further developing their writing: expanding the amount of 
sentences they are able to write to caption an image.

Alongside the daily English lessons, each class have created a range of writing across the 
curriculum. From writing about teeth in science, to explaining what could be happening in historical 
artefacts, the children have produced some fantastic writing this term.


Reading

We have continued to place reading at the heart of our curriculum. In Reception and Year 1, the 
children have been working hard to progress their phonological awareness and apply this to their 
independent reading. Year 2 children have enjoyed expanding their reading fluency during their 
guided fluency sessions. Across Key Stage 2, the children have been enjoying their class reads and 
dedicated independent reading time.


We are also very proud to be supporting the upcoming St Austell Literature Festival event 
happening in June. More information on tickets for this event will be shared via our Facebook page.




English

Year 3 have been developing their oracy skills 
by debating topics from their Egyptian topic.

great cross-curricular writing in year 4 about teeth

https://www.staustellfestivalofchildrensliterature.com/

Fantastic instruction 
writing in Year 6

year 5 loved playing a 
game to uplevel 
sentences by adding a 
range of adverbials

https://www.staustellfestivalofchildrensliterature.com/


Phonics

What a fabulous half term of Phonics learning we have seen across the school! 


Our Nursery children have been enjoying learning lots of nursery rhymes. They have taken 
the opportunity to get outdoors in the sunshine to share some of their favourite rhymes with 
the parachute!  


It has been lovely to see our Reception children increasingly make sense of the print around 
them, applying their phonic knowledge to read words around them. Our Reception children 
are enjoying reading for pleasure and can often be found sharing familiar stories with their 
friends. 


Year 1 are becoming confident to segment and blend unfamiliar words containing taught 
sounds. They are enjoying demonstrating their application of phonics when reading real and 
'alien' words (pseudo).  


In Year 2 the children are continuing to develop their fluency and comprehension skills. The 
children have been focusing on demonstrating their understanding of what they have read 
through their written responses to comprehension questions. We are so impressed with how 
well the children are doing. 




Phonics



Geography
It has been great to get out and about this term to study our local environment.  Each class have been 
busy learning about their local fieldwork topic, ready to explore this summer term.  This sits alongside 
are Connected Geography scheme of work, where children investigate a geographical question 
somewhere further afield.   


Reception children have enjoyed a visit to a local beach this term. The children explored the natural 
world around them, and even created some transient beach art from items they found on the 
shoreline. The children have also enjoyed comparing and contrasting different environments: thinking 
about their own experiences in their own locality, and discussing photos, videos, and stories from 
African countries, linking to their topic 'Is it always sunny in Africa?' 


In Year 1, children have began to investigate the question - 'Why do we love being beside the seaside 
so much?'  Comparing Kampong Ayer with Cornwall, is the topic this term for Year 2. 


In Year 3, children are exploring why so many people chose to live in mega cities.  Whilst the children 
in Year 4 are learning how and why their local environment is changing.  


Year 5 children have been investigating what a river is and making comparisons between two well 
known rivers, the Tamar and the River Tyne.  Year 6, have been looking at the affect of volcanoes on 
the lives of people on Hiemaey.  




Geography

Reception trip 
to the beach

Nursery Exploring our 
School Grounds

Year 1 trip to the library 

Year 4 examining a map 
of the local area

Y2 sharing their 
knowledge of Kampong 
Ayer



History

This summer term, we have launched into our new exciting history topics. 


EYFS have been busy learning about the lives of the people around them and their roles in 
society.  They've used characters and events encountered in books to help gain an 
understanding  of the past. As well as, comparing present day photos to those of the past. 


In Key Stage 1, Year 1 children have been answering the question - Why do we remember Amelia 
Earhart & the Wright Brothers?  Year 2 children have been investigating who was the greatest 
explorer -  Columbus or Armstrong? 


The Ancient Egyptians is the new topic which Year 3 have been exploring looking at why rivers 
were so important to ancient civilizations.  In Year 4 children are studying Anglo Saxons and 
Vikings asking if their vicious reputation tells the whole story of the Dark Ages. 


In upper Key Stage 2, the Year 5 children have been answering the question - What did the 
Ancient Greeks ever do for us? Whilst Year 6 have been exploring who the winners and losers 
were of the Cornish mining boom.  


Great historical thinking has been seen across the whole school with a variety of historical work 
and activities taking place. 




History

Photos
Y3 - Using debating skills to deepen 
historical understanding of the 
Egyptians. 

Cornish Mining study in Year 4

Looking at artifacts based 
on Ancient Greece- Year 5

Some learning 
about different 
modes of 
transport in 
Year One 



Maths

There has been an incredible display in mathematics across the school. We have all continued to 
grow and progress with arithmetic and the children have shown self-motivation and resilience to 
beat their personal best and work through the levels on TT Rockstars and Numbots. 


In the EYFS children learned to recognise, name, and explore different shapes. They created 
patterns considering size, colour and the number of sides. They also applied mathematical skills in 
games and explored numbers in greater depth.


In Year One the focus was on fractions, where children learned about wholes, halves, and quarters. 
They also worked on understanding position and direction, practicing turns to the left and right. 
Year 2 pupils applied their maths knowledge to solve reasoning problems and consolidated their 
arithmetic skills, preparing for challenging questions on their arithmetic SATs paper.


Lower Key Stage Two children impressed with their times tables knowledge. Year 4 prepared for 
the Multiplication Check, involving 25 questions with 6 seconds per question. Both Year 3 and Year 
4 worked on fractions and solving related problems. Year 6 pupils made significant progress in 
solving complex questions in preparation for their SATs. They excelled in arithmetic and applied 
their knowledge to reasoning tasks, tackling algebra, ratio and proportion, and multi-step word 
problems.




Maths

Photos

maths games 
in reception

problem solving in year 5

Recognising 
shapes and 
patterns in 
nursery

Some fantastic problem 
solving in Year 3 where 
they have been working 
together to add 
fractions. 

Two scores of 25 in year 4!

cROSS-CURRICULAR MATHS IN YEAR 6

BRILLIANT FRACTIONS IN YEAR 2



Languages

During Languages this term, we have continued to progress in Spanish, through songs, writing, 
games and speaking. 

Throughout the1st Year Spanish lessons, we have been learning about 'Tell me when' - counting 
up to 31, days of the week, months, birthdays, yesterday, today, tomorrow and what's the date. In
2nd Year Spanish lessons, we have been learning about 'My routine'- O'clock and half-past, my 
day, what's on TV?, quarter past and quarter to, a school day and a Maths lesson on time. During 
3rd Year Spanish lessons, we have been learning about 'Spanish in our classroom' from shapes to 
our favourite subjects.  

Summer term 2, we will be focusing on 'Our past'  during 3rd Year Spanish, 'Free time' in our 2nd 
Year Spanish lessons and 'All about school' in our 1st Year Spanish lessons.

We have enjoyed using the Cornish language throughout our school day from saying good 
morning 'Myttin da' and good afternoon 'Dohajydh da' during registration and saying short 
phrases to one another for example please 'Mar pleg' and thank you 'Meur ras'.

We have also been focusing on our weekly Makaton signs and have been practicing the alphabet.




Languages

Spanish speaking in year 5

cornish makaton in the nursery

Some examples of some brilliant work from Year 3.


They have been learning about 'Our families' and 
'months of the year'.




Music

Throughout Music within the Summer term, all the children have been creating some fantastic pieces of 
work whilst learning about pulse, rhythm, pitch, and scales on instruments such as the glockenspiels. 
During our music lessons, Sandy Hill pupils have shown great resilience and team work by working 
together as a class or in groups to compose a brilliant song!


In the Early years they have been listening and appraising Funk music with a focus on the song 'Big Bear  
Funk'. This topic has embedded foundations of the interrelated dimensions of music using voices and 
instruments whilst learning to sing Big Bear Funk and revisiting other nursery rhymes and action songs. 


In year 4, all the learning this half term has been focused around one song: Blackbird by The Beatles - a 
song about civil rights. The children within Year 4 have loved listening and appraising this song, as well 
as learning to sing the song, and perform it within their class. Good work Year 4!


Finally in year 6, both Oak and Redwood class have been engaging within their music topic called 'Music 
and Me'. This unit focuses on inspirational women working in music, and part of Brighter Sound’s 
pioneering gender equality initiative. Throughout this series, Year 6 have explored the concept of 
‘identity’ – the various elements that shape us. Throughout this topic, Year 6 have also learnt about the 
most influential women in music over the last 100 years. I know that Year 6 have loved this, and have 
worked diligently throughout their music lessons!




Music

Year 5 using the 
Glockenspiels to learn 
their new song 'Dancing 
in the street.'

Year 3 composing and 
performing their song 'Bringing 
us together.'

A brilliant start to 
our Garage band 
club!

Year 1 excelling in their imagination unit by closing their 
eyes and listening to what they hear and creating 
pictures in their minds. Great work Year 1!



PESSPA

We have kickstarted the Summer Term with athletics in KS2 and locomotion in KS1 
and EYFS.


 

The younger children of the school have enjoyed learning about the best 

techniques for jumping and how we can implement them into game based 
situations. They have also looked at games for understanding too. The children 

have been thinking about tactics and how they can improve their performance in a 
game and that of their peers.


 

In the juniors, the children have learnt about different athletics events from the 

triple jump to exploring the best sprinting technique. They have also been 
practising striking and fielding activities such as cricket. The children have learnt 

the best techniques for bowling and batting whilst also gaining experience in 
playing games of cricket.


 

All of this came together when the children participated in Sports Day. From 

Nursery to Year Six, they all did a fantastic job. It was great to see so many parents 
and familiar adults there to support their children too. Thank you for helping make 

the days so special to the children.




PESSPA

Photos
reception 
sports day 
practise! 

teamwork and 
orienteering 
in year 5

hopping and 
skipping in 
the nursery

Year 3 all ready for their sports day!

Sports Day 
from around 
the school 



During the summer term the children across the school have been exploring the theme of "Being My 
Best".


In early years the children have been discussing healthy choices and the various activities they can 
paticipate in, including the importance of a sleep and why it is necessary. They have  embraced the 
book Giraffes Can't Dance accepting that everyone is different, building confidence and self-esteem. 
Click on the link to enjoy the book 🦒Giraffes Can't Dance 🎶(kids books read aloud) online books 
(youtube.com) Through these activities, we encourage the children to adopt a "keep on trying" and 
"willing to have a go" growth mindest.


In Key Stage 1, the children have been learning about the various roles of different foods by sorting 
images and making fruit kebabs! They worked together to discuss what they need to keep ourselves 
clean and created their own Top Tips.


In Key Stage 2, the children have explored the different functions of the human body and their 
important jobs.  They have been learning how talent is grown and that most skills come working hard 
at something from practising it over and over again.  The children have been identifying the ways in 
which everyone is unique and appreciating what makes them THEM! 

Across Key Stage 2, the children have started to learn about the importance of basic first aid by 
asking "Why is first aid important?" and then looking at specific skills.


Throughout the school, many different talents have been shared, demonstrating a growth mindset, 
determination and resilience by always tryng your best. 


PSHE/RSE

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1a2Smau__Dk
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1a2Smau__Dk


PSHE/RSE

what if scenarios in year 5

Learning How to eat healthy in 
the Nursery

Some great learning in Year 3 
about being our best!

Learning
 about 
our 
organs 
in Year 
One 

talents!

Junior life skills!



RE - Religious Education

                                                                      In RE we aim to: 

Provide every child with a greater understanding of themselves, the world and the people within it by: 


Learning about religions and beliefs in local, national and global contexts.

Encouraging reflection, discussion and debate alongside rich, inspiring and varied 
activity that encourage SMSC (Social, Moral, Spiritual, Cultural) development.

Preparing pupils for their futures through explicit reference and connections to the British Values, 
combating prejudice and inspiring respect.

This half term Year 3, 4 and 5 have experienced the Bible Exhibition, which is put together by 
members of the Seymour Gospel Hall in St Austell. The children made sure they listened carefully 
because afterwards there was an interactive quiz involving the boards around the hall for the children 
to complete. 

In Year One the children have been exploring the big question of ' who do Christians say created the 
world?'. While answering this question the children been learning about the creation story and what 
happened on each day. The children then created their own piece of art to represent this. During this 
unit we have also been asking the children how they believe the world was created which has lead to 
some wonderful discussions in the classroom. 




RE - Religious Education

The Bible Exhibition 

Year One learning about 
the Creation Story!



Science

Science Week 2024 was a huge success and saw children from across the school take part in 
a wide range of exciting investigations both in school and at home. Bubbles, jelly, 
aeroplanes, eggs, boats, bridges- just a few things which sparked curiosity and led to some 
serious investigating!  We enjoyed celebrating our discoveries in assembly and rewarded 
home-investigation winners.  


Throughout the Summer Term, it has been exciting to see children applying their science 
skills and knowledge across the wider curriculum.  In DT, children from across the school 
applied their learning of the importance of a healthy diet whilst making fruit kebabs and 
other healthy snacks. 


It has been great to see the sun and warmer weather finally arrive and children across the 
school have been enjoying getting outside and enjoying the outdoors- gardening and 
making observations of plants.


We are now getting prepared for our  next big science event of participating in the science 
fair and look forward to sharing our science fair entries with you all!




Science

Year 5- Science 
week- testing the 
force of different 
paper aeroplanes. 

Year 3 immersing into their topic all 
about plants where they have been 
conducting experiments on what 
plants need to grow!

Year 2  - recording 
birds spotted in 

our school 
grounds

Year 2  - British 
science week fun!



Cultural Capital

Reception - beach trip
Year 4 - Porthpean 

activity day

Year 2

Library trip


Year 5- Junior 
Life Skills event at 

the Fire Station

Year 3 - tennis coaching and 
boxing lessons!



Eco Warriors & School Parliament

During our School Parliament meetings we have been discussing how we 
could raise money for the school. It has been great to see Mr Walker trying 

to implement some of our recent ideas for future events at the school.


Our Eco Warriors have been busy inspecting the sensory garden and 
making some plans to make the most of how it is used. The children have 

created some bryntin plans to ensure it is an eco friendly, sustainable 
environment for all!




Fundamental British Values

Rule of Law: Celebrating Dojo 
success with various rewards

Democracy: voting for 
recipes at cookery club

Individual Liberty: fantastic 
ambitions with football 
contracts and earning Blue 
Peter badges

Tolerance: Makaton staff 
training and makaton signs 
learnt in classes

Mutual Respect: Sports Day




Pupil Premium
All pupils in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 are entitled to receive a free school meal. This is part 
of the Universal Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) initiative, regardless of household income.


However, some children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 may also have an entitlement to 
benefits-related Free School Meals. Children in this group are also eligible for Pupil Premium – 
additional funding paid to the school to support your child in their learning. It is important to 
apply for benefits-related Free School Meals if you think your child may be eligible. This is so 
that your child’s school can receive this funding.  Your child will be eligible for benefits-related 
Free School Meals if you meet the eligibility criteria.


Your entitlement to Universal Infant Free School ends when your child transitions to Year 3, so 
it is worth considering whether you may be entitled to benefits-related free school meals 
particularly if your circumstances have changed (i.e your household income has changed and 
you are in receipt of certain benefits).


If eligible, you can apply for Free School Meals and Pupil Premium online.


In addition to Free School Meals, you may also be interested in the Time2Move Holiday 
Programme.  The scheme offers fun physical activities, games and wider activities plus a meal 
for all children.  Activities take place across the Easter, Summer and Christmas holidays.  All 
children (aged 5 to 16) are able to attend and it is completed funded for children that are 
eligible for benefits-related Free School Meals.


https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/
https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/apply-for-free-school-meals-and-pupil-premium/
https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/time2move-holiday-programme/


Household Support Fund

The entitlement criteria for automatic payments from the Household Support Fund is changing. If you have any 
questions regarding the changes, please DO NOT contact the school. You will need to contact Cornwall Council 
direct. 

 

In order to be entitled to a payment from the Household Support Fund scheme in 2024, you must be responsible for at 
least one child and on 3  June 2024 either:


be entitled to Council Tax Support or
have been placed in emergency accommodation by the Council
You will receive £80 per child. If you are already in receipt of Council Tax Support, then you don’t have to do anything 
else – you will receive your payment automatically.

To find out if you are eligible for Council Tax Support, please check the information here:


 https://www.gov.uk/benefits-calculators . 


You can make a claim for Council Tax Support by using this link:

 https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/benefits-and-support/council-tax-support/apply-for-council-tax-support/ 


It is important that you submit your application by 31  May 2024.


You may also be entitled to help from the Household Support Fund via one of the Household Support Fund partners. Their 
details can be found here: 


https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/benefits-and-support/household-support-fund/
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https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fbenefits-calculators&data=05%7C02%7CMarie.Kendall%40sandyhill.org.uk%7C3f1a9172331141dc91c308dc6e9908ff%7C199653adc1564a05bad3084c1a30b618%7C0%7C0%7C638506850825968782%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=SJXImmuT89IAsK8lZh8DYL%2BmMhJozoozGDG2yjhz%2FTA%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cornwall.gov.uk%2Fbenefits-and-support%2Fcouncil-tax-support%2Fapply-for-council-tax-support%2F&data=05%7C02%7CMarie.Kendall%40sandyhill.org.uk%7C3f1a9172331141dc91c308dc6e9908ff%7C199653adc1564a05bad3084c1a30b618%7C0%7C0%7C638506850825980902%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=8ZKV%2BgHeUEaydnE83FwOgCPs1eGm38fDFIEJs8ocVH4%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cornwall.gov.uk%2Fbenefits-and-support%2Fcouncil-tax-support%2Fapply-for-council-tax-support%2F&data=05%7C02%7CMarie.Kendall%40sandyhill.org.uk%7C3f1a9172331141dc91c308dc6e9908ff%7C199653adc1564a05bad3084c1a30b618%7C0%7C0%7C638506850825980902%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=8ZKV%2BgHeUEaydnE83FwOgCPs1eGm38fDFIEJs8ocVH4%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cornwall.gov.uk%2Fbenefits-and-support%2Fcouncil-tax-support%2Fapply-for-council-tax-support%2F&data=05%7C02%7CMarie.Kendall%40sandyhill.org.uk%7C3f1a9172331141dc91c308dc6e9908ff%7C199653adc1564a05bad3084c1a30b618%7C0%7C0%7C638506850825980902%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=8ZKV%2BgHeUEaydnE83FwOgCPs1eGm38fDFIEJs8ocVH4%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cornwall.gov.uk%2Fbenefits-and-support%2Fcouncil-tax-support%2Fapply-for-council-tax-support%2F&data=05%7C02%7CMarie.Kendall%40sandyhill.org.uk%7C3f1a9172331141dc91c308dc6e9908ff%7C199653adc1564a05bad3084c1a30b618%7C0%7C0%7C638506850825980902%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=8ZKV%2BgHeUEaydnE83FwOgCPs1eGm38fDFIEJs8ocVH4%3D&reserved=0
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Safeguarding

NSPCC | The UK children's charity | NSPCC

Safeguarding children is everyone's 
responsibility. At Sandy Hill, we have a number 
of adults you can speak to regarding any 
safeguarding concern. 


Sarah Chown - Designated Safeguarding Lead

Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads: Jack 
Walker, Kylie Evans, Camilla Carter, Dave 
Lockett, Caroline O'Brien, Marie Kendall, Jake 
Couch, Daniella Bussandri.


https://www.nspcc.org.uk/


SEND

Cognition refers to the thinking skills and thought processes that a child/young person has acquired through their prior 
experiences. 


Learning needs are on a continuum and can vary across subjects and situations. Children with learning needs may learn 
at a slower pace despite appropriate differentiation and sustained support. Learning difficulties can be general or 
specific, can relate to one or more areas of the curriculum and may be short-term in one area or more severe and long 
term in others. 


SEND Focus: Cognition and LearningSEND Focus: Cognition and Learning

If you have concerns about your child's
progress or learning needs, you should speak

to their class teacher in the first instance.
Mrs Carter is our school SENDCo. She is in

school on Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays
should you need to discuss any further

Reasonable adjustments within the classroom to 
support a child with their learning might include:


making explicit links with prior learning
chunked instructions / steps for success
using visuals e.g. task management board, 
visual timetable, picture cues
reducing working memory / cognitive load 
e.g. using words mats, spelling banks, 
number lines, times table grids, sentence 
stems, writing frames
pre-teaching key vocabulary
simplified language
additional processing time
practical, hands on learning

Research shows that 
high quality teaching, 
differentiated for 
individual pupils, is the 
first step in responding 
to pupils who have or 
may have SEN.



Attendance

At Sandy Hill Academy we are committed to ensuring 
that all pupils attend school regularly, to enable 
them to make the most of opportunities available to 
them in order to achieve their full potential.


What can you do to help?


Make sure that your child arrives at school on 
time each day.
Be aware of the school’s rules and routines.
If your child is ill contact the school on the first 
day of absence, stating the nature of their 
illness.
Avoid taking your child out of school during term 
time.
If  you have any concerns regarding your 
child(ren)'s attendance at school, please do not 
hesitate to contact us for support.



Aspire Policies

"Working together, inspiring excellence"


As a member of the Aspire Academy Trust we have a centralised approach to policies. We 
have an extensive list of policies that cover the nursery, school and Kids Club.


All Ofsted statutory policies are located under the 'Statutory Information' page on our 
school website.


In addition to these statutory policies, a selection of additional useful policies can be found 
on our 'Parents/Useful Links & Downloads' page.


Please also read our 'Aspire Social Media Policy' and 'Aspire Parent Code of Conduct' .


If you are unable to find a particular policy, please contact the 
school office.


Thank you.

https://www.aspireacademytrust.org/
https://www.sandyhill.org.uk/web/policies/50134
https://www.sandyhill.org.uk/web/useful_links__downloads/316217
https://www.aspireacademytrust.org/socialmedia
https://www.aspireacademytrust.org/parentconduct


Information & Support
Crisis Care Award (Cornwall County Council) - 0300 1234 121


Housing (Cornwall County Council) - 0300 1234 161


First Light (Domestic Violence Support) - 0300 777 4777


Citizens Advice Cornwall 0800 144 8848 (Mon to Fri 10am and 4pm)  


Remake Cornwall - 07480 135818

Email: remakecornwall@gmail.com


St Austell Foodbank - 01726 65313

Email: info@staustell.foodbank.org.uk

Do you have any spare time to help out on a regular basis during the school day?


We actively welcome parent helpers to come and support us in school.  We know many of you have skills and 
experience, which can really add to the pupils learning and experience during their time at school.


We are currently seeking parents and carers who would be happy to volunteer in school, to help hear children 
read. 


If you have a little time to spare each week, maybe before you collect your child at the end of the school day, 
we would love to hear from you.


If you are interested or have any questions, please either phone the school office (01726 75858) or email 
hello@sandyhill.org.uk


Thank you.




Staying in Touch

Address: Sandy Hill Academy, Sandy Hill, St Austell, PL25 3AT


Email: hello@sandyhill.org.uk


Phone: 01726 75858


Website:www.sandyhill.org.uk

Click icons 
for more info

https://www.facebook.com/SandyHillAcademyCornwall
https://twitter.com/sandyacademy
http://www.sandyhill.org.uk/
https://support.arbor-education.com/hc/en-us/articles/360024345573
https://www.parentpay.com/



